
  
 

 

 

 

May 15, 2023 

 

Board Memo 036-2023: Supervisor Apprentice Program Pilot 

 

Executive Board, 

 

For years, NAPS HQ has discussed the overuse of 204-B’s, in some case over authorized complements with 

USPS HQ.  This overuse of 204-B work hours has proven the misconception in the current ratio models used to 

determine EAS staffing by the USPS.  In response, the USPS is initiating the Supervisor Apprentice Program 

pilot.  See attached for details.   

 

NAPS looks forward to hearing from you, our Executive Board members and/or our Local NAPS leaders in 

these pilot sites so that NAPS HQ remains 100% engaged in making this program a substantive success, 

enhancing the working life of all EAS.  

 

Please share this information with your membership. 

 

Thank you, and be safe. 

 

NAPS Headquarters 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS 
National Headquarters 

1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 

ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 

(703) 836-9660 
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